NEWS FROM KNOCKHOLT PARISH COUCIL

Our April meeting started at 7.45 and we were joined by two parishioners. Big on the agenda was compliance with GPDR (General Data Protection Regulation) that will come into force on 28th May 2018.  The regulation is a step further from the Data protection Act 1998, as it requires more stringent procedures on storage and processing of personal data.   
The litter picking event organised by the council on Sunday 25th March was a success with about 20 volunteers attending.   The morning was spent picking up litter around the village and cleaning some of the signs. The weather was kind and by the end the large bin at the back of the village hall was overflowing. An event to be repeated.
The council is ready to begin the work on the cycling track.  The volunteers as well as the machinery are in place. What is needed is a spell of dry weather, so that the work can begin in earnest. It is a very exciting challenge! Parishioners wishing to help can contact Cllr C. Moody or Cllr G Brooks who are spearheading the project.
[bookmark: _GoBack]The council has been hit by energy bill hike like everyone else in the country, our Clerk is looking around for options. 
Cllr R Redford’s report on St George RAF Chapel of Remembrance Biggin Hill was a sad affair. The work has now extended to the grounds where most of the trees in the garden and the cherry trees at the front of the chapel have been taken down. 
The Council meets again on Monday 14th May at 7.45 in the Village Centre. It is a public meeting and all parishioners are welcome. This article represent the personal view of the author. To view the approved minutes please visit the Parish Council website, www.knockholt parish.co.uk.

Cllr. Sabrina Little
